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Dear Inquiry and Advisory Committee members, 

I am writing this submission about the EES for the Fingerboards mineral sands mine project 

as a strong objector on behalf of myself, my husband and all East Gipplanders who value the 

region and wish to preserve the land as much as possible for future generations of residents 

and visitors.  

My husband has had a family association with the East Gippsland area since the 1950s when 

his grandfather retired to Raymond Island. He visited the area often as a child. On meeting 

my husband 35 years ago, my association with the region began, and I have, since then, 

considered the region one of the most environmentally special places in the country. We 

now live and work here since moving to Raymond Island 13 years ago.  

I work at a school camp which is heavily involved with the teaching of environmental 

sustainability. The young 10-13-year-old students come to the region from city areas and 

thrive in the natural environment, camping, hiking, and exploring the waterways of the lakes 

and Mitchell river, kayaking, and rafting. They learn about the preciousness of water and 

good farming land and are instructed in what they can do to help preserve these and other 

precious resources which sustain life on earth. I am appalled that if the Fingerboards mine is 

approved and made operational that it will require over 3 billion litres of water every year 

for processing and dust control. In a region which has experienced severe drought for 

several years and having just experienced its driest 3 years on record, it seems 

unfathomable that a project requiring so much water should be allowed to operate. What 

sort of strain will this enormous extra use of water in the catchment cause to the bores, 

aquifers and Mitchell River? Why educate children about environmental sustainability if 

mining companies can operate with such wastefulness? 

Despite all care taken, mines release contaminants into the environment and I am really 

concerned that dust will escape and become a health problem for those living nearby and 

also for the entire vegetable growing area of Lindenow, being only within 500m of the mine, 

being contaminated with mining dust. There is also the risk of the Mitchell river and 

ultimately the Gippsland Lakes, an important RAMSAR-listed wetland, becoming 

contaminated, especially in the event of a 1 in 100-year flooding event. The 90-hectare 

tailings dam could fail and leach chemicals into the rivers. 

Habitat loss is another big concern for me as 700 large, mature trees are at risk of being cut 

down for the mine. The mine site has not been fully surveyed to know fully what flora and 

fauna is at risk. Once gone, the habitat and landscape cannot be replaced. There are no 

guarantees with rehabilitation. Will we be left with a toxic landscape as the community at 

Balmoral in Victoria’s west was left with at the Douglas mine? That sort of image can only be 

severely damaging to the region’s reputation of a clean and green wilderness mecca for 

tourism. The region really cannot afford to have this mine approved (see attached letters 

about the impact of the Douglas mine on a small community) 

Thank you for the opportunity to voice our concerns, 

Susan Crosby and Darren Greenaway. 








